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We are all aware that our profession is facing a number of challenges as 
illustrated by the news of the state of affairs at the South Gauteng High Court 
Library and the funding challenges experienced by BAILLI and the other 
LLI‟s. The launch of the “On Firmer Ground” blog is surely good news 
amongst the gloom as it seeks to promote the value of law firm librarians. 
 
This newsletter includes an account by Osallite Charlotte Pitts on her 
attendance of the Pacific Islands Library Community Workshop (PILLC) for 
the law librarians of the Pacific. As usual the newsletter also includes 
contributions by Mary Bruce and Nico Ferreira. 
 
As this year‟s OSALL Annual General Meeting took place on the 3

rd
 August 

2011 the next newsletter will include a report-back. 
 
Enjoy the read! 
 
Regards 
 
Diana 
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SPECIAL REPORT FROM THE SOUTH PACIFIC 
 

By Charlotte Pitts 
University of the South Pacific, Emalus Campus, Vanuatu 

Chareb11@gmail.com 
 
 

 
Chair of the Chief Justice of Samoa 

 
 
From 14 to 18 June 2011 I was privileged to attend the 
PILLC (Pacific Islands Law Library Community) 
Workshop for the law librarians of the Pacific. It was held 
in Apia, Western Samoa. There were about 23 of us 
including the organizers from the Attorney General‟s 
Office in Canberra. The law librarians present 
represented High Courts, Magistrates‟ Courts, Public 
Prosecutors and Universities. This workshop is organized 
as part of the Twinning Programme, an initiative funded 
by AusAid which pours millions into the Pacific region. 
This is a component of the legal strengthening projects. 
 
The Twinning Programme started off as pairing up law 
libraries from the Pacific with suitable and willing law 
libraries in Australia – for example a court law library in 
the Pacific with a court law library in Australia or New 
Zealand. The purpose is to offer professional support to 
the Pacific Law Librarians. Often these people have no 
formal library qualifications. They are also seriously 
under resourced. Before this progamme started up, the 
Pacific Law Librarians had nowhere to go for professional 
advice. Weeded materials from the larger libraries can be 
offered to the Pacific libraries. Sometimes the Librarians 
in charge of the programme make visits to physically help 
organize the law libraries in the Pacific. 
 
Running a workshop every two years has been a new 
outgrowth of the initiative – the first workshop was held in 
2009. 

 
 
 
Once again it was a very moving experience for me to be 
amongst this group of people. It reaffirmed my belief that 
law librarians around the world are a VERY wonderful 
bunch of people always willing to support each other in 
many ways. Within this group it is the diversity of cultures 
present in one workshop which fascinates me. We have 
the Polynesians, the Melanesians and the Micronesians. 
The island nations represented this time were: Cook 
Islands, Fiji, Kiribati, Papua New Guinea, Solomon 
Islands, Tonga, Tuvalu, Vanuatu, Western Samoa. You 
will have to check the map to see where they are and 
exactly how SMALL some of them are. 
 
Going to Western Samoa we lost a day as it crosses the 
International Date Line. This might be changed by the 
government by the end of the year as people regularly 
miss flights as they get their dates and times wrong - 
especially because a lot of Pacific flights happen at awful 
hours around midnight. My flight back was routed through 
Auckland so I left at 2.50 on 18 June and arrived 3,5 
hours later in Auckland at 6.15 on 19 June! 
 
I had one day free in Samoa. So I went on a day trip 
around one half of the island in a minibus. This island is 
much smaller than the one on which I currently live in 
Vanuatu which is 144km all around. There are many 
beautiful churches in Samoa. The most notable part of 
the tour around this island was passing through the area 
which was devastated by a tsunami in 2009 killing many 
people. Apparently people had only 5 minutes‟ warning 
and the wave struck twice at 7am in the morning when 
most were still asleep. It reached an area of about 15-
20km of coastline in the south eastern part of the main 
island of Upolu. When you see the thick jungle growth 
and the cliff faces you realize that most of the people had 
nowhere to run to. One can still see remnants of the 
destruction which traumatized the whole region. 
 
The workshop was 3 days. It was very interesting. I was 
able to see how some of the returning librarians had 
already implemented their learning from the previous 
workshop. There were improvements in confidence and 
many were able to report back about how they had 
developed their services and how their credibility back 
home had improved since 2009. There is a real thirst to 
network and absorb as much as possible from this 
occasion. The next progression in the skills development 
is that these law librarians will take ownership of the 
programme for the 2013 workshop. This will encourage 
development of a new set of skills – that of organizing a 
workshop and the accompanying consultation and 
collaboration required to do this successfully. The 
physical isolation of working in the Pacific provides added 
challenges. 
 
 

mailto:Chareb11@gmail.com
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One of the speakers explained some of the logistical 
problems in Papua New Guinea. From Port Moresby to 
Lae is a 30 minute flight. Due to rugged terrain this trip is 
not possible by road. The alternative is a 7 day trip by 
boat. So anyone wanting to transport library materials 
does not really have a choice but to use the boat with all 
the delays and inefficiencies.  
 
In the Pacific, transport costs are huge and this makes 
life very expensive, especially since most people are 
living at a subsistence level. Many people from the 
islands will never ever savour a strawberry or an apricot! 
Many are separated from family for many years because 
tickets are costly.  
 
Telecommunication needs to improve a LOT. There is an 
undersea telecommunications link called the Southern 
Cross which is being expanded to gradually hook up 
more nations. Efficient telecommunications will improve 
life in many areas: education, money transfer, business 
activities. 
 
Topics presented during the workshop covered: the 
keeping of statistics, importance of detailed planning 
documents; library advocacy, Moys cataloguing, 
marketing, networking. The presenter on statistics 
demonstrated how she was able to prevent her library 
being taken over for other uses with no consultation. She 
was able to demonstrate library usage with her statistics.  
 
The workshop was held at the new Supreme Court 
building of Samoa – built with funding from the Chinese 
government. China vigorously competes with Australia 
and other aid agencies for loyalty in the Pacific by 
pouring money into the Pacific. We were taken on a tour 
of the building by one of the High Court judges. On 
another occasion we were taken on a tour of the National 
University of Samoa. I managed to make a brief visit to 
the Alafua campus of the University of the South Pacific 
which is a regional university. 
 
Food was plentiful and very heavy – which perhaps 
explains why the Samoans are very heavy people. 
Despite the challenges in the Pacific people have a basic 
standard of living. Since food grows plentifully no one 
need go hungry (unless there has been a natural 
disaster). Although most people are quite poor we do not 
see slums and ghettoes like one might find on mainland 
in some of the Asian countries.  
 
My interlude in another Pacific Island came to a quick 
end, leaving me enriched. This Twinning Programme 

could be used as a model to develop a similar initiative 
within the SADEC countries. 
 
 

 
Group photo PILLC Workshop 

 
 

 
 

ON FIRMER GROUND : PROMOTING THE 
VALUE OF LAW LIBRARIANS 

 
“On Firmer Ground” is a blog launched to promote the 
value of law firm librarians. It is a collaborative effort of 
the Private Law Libraries Special Interest Section of the 
American Association of Law Libraries, the Legal Division 
of the Special Libraries Association, the Private Law 
Libraries Special Interest Group of the Canadian 
Association of Law Libraries, the British and Irish 
Association of Law Librarians (BIALL) and the Scottish 
Law Librarians Group. OSALL recently agreed to join the 
blog. 
 
This new blog is a precedent setting initiative between 
national and international professional groups and is a 
unique forum providing law firm librarians and other 
luminaries in the legal profession to discuss issues of 
interest to our profession and to promote the value of law 
firm librarians. OFG is an ongoing discussion about the 
challenges law firm librarians face and strategies for 
surmounting them. 
 
The new blog already includes a number of interesting 
posts, including the recent post by Elliott C. Blevins, 
“Survival tips for law firm librarians”. Follow the blog at 
http://www.firmerground.com. 
 
 

  

http://www.firmerground.com/
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SHE SELLS SEA SHELLS TO A FISH CALLED 
WANDER 

By Mary Bruce 
mary@lawsoc.co.za 

 
The Internet is a really strange environment in which to 
find myself not only working but positively revelling when 
I have time to spare. I say this because, for as long as I 
can remember, there has been little that makes my heart 
drop as much as going into a library or shop with no 
particular mission in mind. So much of my time is spent 
looking for specific information for either myself or on 
request for others that the thought of just „browsing‟ is 
overwhelming. 
 
As so often happens in life, and an aspect that thoroughly 
fascinates me, a number of recent threads came together 
in the last week relating to how and why the wide array of 
information that bombards us constantly is brought to our 
attention. 
 
The first of these was a Twitter topic relating to how 
celebrities and Gareth Cliff in particular may or may not 
be producing sponsored tweets. While I used to enjoy 
some of Cliff‟s humour, I haven‟t followed him for a long 
time and can safely say I am not influenced if he does 
make use of this practise. There will be plenty of 
information available online but, in brief, companies are 
paying well-known personalities to post anything from a 
140-character Tweet to blog posts endorsing a particular 
brand or product and, needless to say, the amounts they 
pay are not mean. The ire of many online users was 
raised because having unsolicited commercial 
information posted by an apparently unrelated source 
could be perceived as an abuse of one‟s trust. 
 
The second thread came in the form of a brief blog post 
entitled What comes after keyword search?

 1
. It drew my 

attention to the field of recommendation engines. 
Although most of us will be familiar with the practicalities, 
I hadn‟t given much thought to the variety of predictive 
mechanisms that are used to try and meet the 
expectations of visitors and, where commercial interests 
reign, to tempt potential shoppers into further purchases. 
 
We have become used to the way Google‟s Page Rank 
works, relying on the number and to an extent identity of 
links to a webpage to display search results in a useful 
way. Google has also become known for using personal 
browsing habits to formulate profiles and provide 
„personalised‟ results; if the relevant settings are utilised, 
one will also get results based on one‟s location. More 
recent approaches to identifying useful links have 
brought a number of other factors to the table. 
 

While there are a number of ways of classifying how 
websites try to make sense of the statistics available to 
them, The art, science and business of recommendation 
engines

2 
has identified four categories: personalised, 

social and item recommendations, and a combination of 
these approaches. The first relies on statistics relating to 
the individual visitor‟s usage of the site; the second is 
based on the way other visitors have used the site, and 
the third relates to individual items. 
 
Every article I read agrees that Amazon leads the way in 
providing useful suggestions about products that may be 
of interest. Not surprising considering the resources at 
their disposal and the potential to attract more sales if 
they get the algorithms right. 
 
In 2000 genetics was brought into the equation with the 
development of a service that could offer music based on 
as little as one‟s choice of a single piece

3
. Of course 

many man hours have been put into breaking down 
common features to find „similar‟ music, not as 
straightforward as it sounds. “The natural question is can 
this genes-based approach be applied to other areas - 
like books, movies, wines, restaurants or travel 
destinations? What constitutes genes for each category?” 
“So if the genes are the attributes of the object that make 
it unique in our mind, we should have no problem coming 
up with genes for various things. In the past few years we 
have been doing this a lot online. It's called tagging!”

2
 

 
Tagging is of course one of Del.icio.us‟s primary features. 
The same article

2
 makes an interesting observation: “the 

del.icio.us approach holds intriguing possibilities of self-
organizing classification and recommendation systems. 
With enough users and more tweaking, social tagging 
can result in a system that works equally well for books, 
wine and music . . . these approaches hold the promise 
to provide instant gratification, without asking the user to 
reveal her preferences and past history”. 
 
Visiting sites with the express purpose of identifying how 
they try to anticipate my requirements and interests is 
proving to be a fascinating exercise. Examples I‟ve 
referenced below include Huffington Post‟s experiment in 
bringing relevant news articles to the attention of 
visitors

7
, Goodreads Book Club

3
 (infinite browsing 

potential here based on any number of recent statistics), 
and Etsy‟s Taste Test

5
. In the case of the latter, the site 

lists about 8 million items so there has been an urgent 
need to find ways of catching the interest of visitors by 
drawing their attention to specific items that seem to be 
to their taste. 
 
Now the downside: 

“
Perhaps the biggest issue facing 

recommender systems is that they need a lot of data to 
effectively make recommendations

” 6
 

 
This is where we come in. As with anything in life, and 
technology especially, what comes out is only as good as 
what goes in. We can all benefit from relevant 
suggestions by others, so do we take the time to make 

mailto:mary@lawsoc.co.za
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some input when we visit sites that ask for feedback? If 
we have enjoyed a book or product, why not say so and 
allow others to benefit from our experience? 
 
At the end of last year I found myself urgently needing to 
find a reputable kennel for our old lady for a few days. 
One of Twitter‟s claims to fame is the potential it has for 
spot surveys. I must admit that those surveys I‟ve 
investigated don‟t generally attract a huge number of 
voters, but they do provide an interesting cross-section of 
opinions. So I turned to Twitter and asked fellow 
Pietermaritzburg residents for suggestions. Fortunately 
Maritzburg is quite well represented on Twitter and we 
are a fairly vocal bunch. More than one person 
suggested a particular kennel and cattery just out of town 
that I hadn‟t even heard of. It turned out to offer 
superlative service at a reasonable rate and I couldn‟t 
have been happier. Neither could our Staffie who was 
even offered heated premises during a particularly cold 
spell. Fortunately she didn‟t come home with higher 
expectations but she certainly won‟t object if she needs 
to board there again. 
 
These are exciting times as we watch the melding of 
Web 2.0 and 3.0. Let‟s be a part of it. 
 
 
Opinions expressed in this column are my own and not 
necessarily those of my employer. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Please send suggestions and contributions for future 
columns to mary@lawsoc.co.za and/or 
d.riley@bowman.co.za 
 
 

1
 What comes after keyword search? Legal Talk Network. 

March 2011 
http://legaltalknetwork.com/podcasts/kennedy-mighell-
report/2011/03/what-comes-after-keyword-search/ 

2 
The art, science and business of recommendation 

engines. 16 January 2007 
http://www.readwriteweb.com/archives/recommendation_
engines.php 

3
 The Music Genome Project 

http://www.pandora.com/mgp.shtml 

4
 Good Reads 

http://www.discovereads.com/ 

5
 Etsy Taste Test 

http://www.etsy.com/tastetest#/1/30032/5475791 

6
 5 problems of recommender systems / Richard 

MacManus. 28 January 2009 
http://www.readwriteweb.com/archives/5_problems_of_re
commender_systems.php 

7
 Stories you might like : join our beta program to test 

HuffPost recommendations. 6 January 2011 
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/rob-fishman/stories-you-
might-like-jo_b_800427.html 

8 
Del.ico.us 

www.delicious.com  

9
 Strands Recommender 

http://recommender.strands.com/  

10
 Aggregate Knowledge 

http://www.aggregateknowledge.com/  

 

 
 
 

Compiled by Nico M. Ferreira 
UNISA Library Services 
ferrenm@unisa.ac.za 
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Allain, J. Trafficking of persons for the removal of organs 
and the admission of guilt of a South African hospital, in 
MEDICAL LAW REVIEW, vol. 19, no. 1, 2011, p. 117 - 
122. 
 
Dicker, L. The future of the four year LLB, in 
ADVOCATE, April 2011, p. 22 - 26. 
 
Fisher, W.O. Lawyers keep out: why attorneys should not 
participate in negotiating critical financial numbers 
reported by public company clients, in BRIGHAM 
YOUNG UNIVERSITY LAW REVIEW, no. 5, 2010, p. 
1501 - 1554. 
 
Foster, J. The use of foreign law in constitutional 
interpretation: lessons from South Africa, in UNIVERSITY 
OF SAN FRANCISCO LAW REVIEW, vol. 45, no. 1, 
2010, p. 79 - 139. 
 
Greenbaum, L. The four-year undergraduate LLB: 
progress and pitfalls, in JOURNAL FOR JURIDICAL 
SCIENCE, vol. 35, no. 1, 2010, p. 1 - 27. 
 
Himonga, C. Goals and objectives of law schools in their 
primary role of educating students: South Africa - the 
University of Cape Town School of Law experience, in 
PENN STATE INTERNATIONAL LAW REVIEW, vol. 29,  
no. 1, 2010, p. 41 - 59. 
 
Jansen, R-M. Inadequate treatment of pain: time for the 
South African courts to redress this human rights 
violation? in MEDICINE AND LAW, vol. 29, no. 4, 2010, 
p. 497 - 522.  
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Kauffman, B. Information literacy in Law: starting points 
for improving legal research competencies, in 
INTERNATIONAL JOURNAL OF LEGAL 
INFORMATION, vol. 38, no. 3, 2010, p. 339 - 351. 
 
Kift, S. et al. Cyberbullying in social networking sites and 
blogs: legal issues for young people and schools, in 
JOURNAL OF LAW, INFORMATION AND  Science, vol. 
20, no. 2, 2010, p. 60 - 97. 
 
Kirby, N. Access to healthcare services as a human right, 
in MEDICINE AND LAW, vol. 29, no. 4, 2010, p. 487 - 
496. 
[A South African perspective] 
 
Knoetze, E. Die onderrig van die Inheemse Reg: bevoeg, 
of beperk deur boeke? in Obiter, vol. 31, no. 3, 2010, p. 
662 - 685. 
[The teaching of Indigenous Law in contemporary SA]  
 
Le Roux-Kemp, A. A legal perspective on African 
traditional medicine in South Africa, in COMPARATIVE 
AND INTERNATIONAL LAW JOURNAL OF SOUTHERN 
AFRICA, vol. 43, no. 3, 2010, p. 273 - 291. 
 
Meel. B.L. Traditional male circumcision-related fatalities 
in the Mthatha area in South Africa, in MEDICINE, 
SCIENCE AND THE LAW, vol. 50, no. 4, 2010, p. 189 - 
191. 
 
Mswela, M. Female genital mutilation: medico-legal 
issues, in MEDICINE AND LAW, vol. 29, no. 4, 2010, p. 
523 - 536. [A South African perspective] 
 
Nana, C.N. Corporate criminal liability in South Africa: the 
need to look beyond vicarious liability, in JOURNAL OF 
AFRICAN LAW, vol. 55, no. 1, 2011,  
p. 86 - 104. 
 
Okeke, C.N. African law in comparative law: does 
comparativism have worth? in ROGER WILLIAMS 
UNIVERSITY LAW REVIEW, vol. 16, no. 1, 2011,  
p. 1 - 50. 
 
Russo, S.C. Practical and ethical issues of blogging in 
environmental law, in NATURAL RESOURCES & 
ENVIRONMENT, vol. 25, no. 3, 2011, p. 31 - 34. 
 
Sarkin, J. The human rights of the San (Bushmen), in 
JOURNAL OF TRANSNATIONAL LAW & POLICY, vol. 
20, 2010-2011, p. 1 - 40. 
 
Selecting judges: speeches at the Middle Temple and SA 
Conference, held in Cape Town 23-26 Sept 2010, in 
ADVOCATE, December 2010, p. 33 - 48. 
 

Stilwell, C. Poverty, social exclusion, and the potential of 
South African public libraries and community centres, in 
LIBRI, vol. 61, no. 1, 2011, p. 50 - 66. 
 
Wildenboer, L. The origins of the division of the legal 
profession in South Africa: a brief overview, in 
FUNDAMINA, vol.16, no. 2, 2010, p. 199 - 225. 
 
Yule, J. et al. Mooting and technology: to what extent does 
using technology improve the mooting experience for 
student? in LEGAL EDUCATION REVIEW, vol. 20, no. 
1&2, 2010, p. 137 - 155.  
 

NEW BOOKS 
 
Albanese, J.S. Professional ethics in criminal justice: 
being ethical when no one is looking. 3

rd
 ed. 2011. 

Pearson Prentice Hall. ISBN 9780131375659 USD58.67 
 
Andrew, J. ed. Managing people in a legal business. 
2010. London: Law Society. ISBN 9781853288043 
GBP59.95  
 
Armstrong, C. ed. Access to knowledge in Africa: the role 
of copyright. 2010. Claremont: UCT Press. ISBN 
9781010895451 USD37.50 
 
Banik, D. ed. The legal empowerment agenda: poverty, 
labour and the informal economy in Africa. 2011. 
Ashgate. ISBN 9781409411192 GBP25.00 
 
Bouchoux, D.E. Legal research and writing for 
paralegals. 6

th
 ed. 2011. Wolters Kluwer Law. ISBN 

8780735598652 USD111.95 
 
Brand, R. Media law in South Africa. 2011. Wolters 
Kluwer. ISBN 9041134433 USD92.00 
 
Brickman, L. Lawyer barons: what their contingency fees 
really cost America. 2011. Cambridge UP. ISBN 
9781107001220 USD99.00 
 
Burt, P.W. Leadership for law firms: after the Legal 
Services Act. 2010. London: Law Society. ISBN 
9781853286971 GBP99.00 
 
Cannon, T.A. Ethics and professional responsibility for 
paralegals. 6th ed. 2011. Wolters Kluwer Law. ISBN 
9780735598676 USD99.95 
 
Christie, R.H. Christie‟s the law of contract in South 
Africa. 6

th
 ed. 2011. LexisNexis. ISBN 9780409048315 

ZAR1 000.92 
 
Cotter, A-M.M. Culture clash: an international legal 
perspective on ethnic discrimination. 2011. Ashgate. 
ISBN 9781409419365 USD125.00 
[Contains a chapter on Africa and South Africa] 
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Company Act 71 of 2008: overview. 2011. LexisNexis. 
ISBN 9780409050790 ZAR209.76 
 
Cullinan, C. Wild law. 2

nd
 ed. 2011. Cape Town: SiberInk. 

 ISBN 9781920025359 ZAR248.00 
 
Cummings, S.L. The paradox of professionalism: lawyers 
and the possibility of justice. 2011. Cambridge UP. ISBN 
9780521192682 USD95.00 
 
Delport, P.A. The new companies act manual. 2

nd
 ed. 

2011. LexisNexis.  ISBN 9780409048377 ZAR475.00 
 
Dukelow, D.A. The dictionary of Canadian law. 4

th
 ed. 

2011. Thomson Carswell. ISBN 9780779834709 
USD183.75 
 
Dutelle, A.W. Ethics for the public service professional. 
2011. New York: CRC. ISBN 9781439824900 USD79.95 
 
Edwards, L.H. Legal writing and analysis. 3

rd
 ed. 2011. 

Aspen Publishers. ISBN 9780735598508 USD75.00 
 
Egede, E. Africa and the deep seabed regime politics 
and international law of the common heritage of mankind. 
2011. Springer.  ISBN 9783642176616 USD139.00 
 
Espenschied, L.E. The grammar and writing handbook 
for lawyers. 2011. Chicago: American Bar Association. 
ISBN 9781616328825 USD74.95 
 
Flashpohler, M. Engaging first-year students in 
meaningful library research. 2011. Chandos. ISBN 
9781843346401 EU55.00 
 
Fombad, C.M. Media law in Botswana. 2011. Wolters 
Kluwer.  ISBN 9041134441 USD92.00 
 
Goldblatt, B. ed. Women‟s social and economic rights: 
developments in South Africa. 2011. Juta. ISBN 
9780702185779 ZAR295 (excl. delivery) 
 
Hammond, S. et al. Understanding the Skills 
Development Act. 2011. Juta. ISBN 9780702185199 
ZAR120.00  
 
Juta‟s Statutes Editors. Companies Act 71 of 2008 & 
regulations. 2

nd
 ed. 2011. Juta. ISBN 9780702185984 

ZAR150.00 
 
Kimbro, S.L. Virtual law practice: how to deliver legal 
services online. 2010. American Bar Association. ISBN 
9781604428285 USD79.95 
 
Kok, A. et al. Skills workbook for law students. 2

nd
 ed. 

2011. Juta.  ISBN 9780702179297 ZAR386.00 Kok, A. et 
al. 
Vaardighedewerkboek vir regstudente. 2

nd
 ed. 2011. 

Juta.  ISBN 9780702179242 ZAR386.00   

 
Kramer, A. Bewigged and bewildered? A guide to 
becoming a barrister in England and Wales. 2011. Hart. 
ISBN 9781849461641 GBP15.00 
 
Krieger, S.H. Essential lawyering skills: interviewing, 
counseling, negotiation, and Persuasive fact analysis. 4

th
 

ed. 2011. Aspen Publishers. ISBN 9780735599963 
USD83.00  
 
Lettmaier, S. Broken engagements: the action for breach 
of promise of marriage and the feminine ideal: 1800-
1940. 2010. Oxford UP. ISBN 9780199569977 
USD126.00 
 
Lomio, J.P. et al. Legal research methods in a modern 
world. 3

rd
 ed. 2011. Copenhagen: DJOF Publishing.  

ISBN 9788757424676 USD55.00 
 
Lowe-Wincentsen, D. Mid-career library and information 
professionals: a leadership primer. 2011. Chandos. ISBN 
9781843346098 EU55.00 
 
Magaziner, Daniel R. The law and the prophets: black 
consciousness in South Africa, 1968 - 1977. 2010. Ohio 
University. ISBN 9780821419175 USD59.95 
 
Masilo, P. Understanding the Mine Health and Safety 
Act. 2011. Juta.  ISBN 9780702185724 ZAR120.00 
 
Mbeki, M. Advocates for change: how to overcome 
Africa‟s challenges. 2011. Pan MacMillan South Africa. 
ISBN 9781770101203 ZAR210.00 
 
Meneghello, R. Managing a law firm: leading lawyers on 
understanding the impact of the economic crisis. 2010. 
Aspatore Books. ISBN 9780314266408 USD95.00 
 
Merges, R.P. Justifying intellectual property. 2011. 
Harvard UP.  ISBN 9780674049482 USD59.95 
 
Nerison, R. Lawyers, anger, and anxiety: dealing with 
stresses of the legal profession. 2010. Chicago: 
American Bar Association. ISBN 9781604429497 
USD59.95 
 
Noorda, C. ed. E-discovery and data privacy: a practical 
guide. 2011. Kluwer. ISBN 9789041133458 EUR150.00 
 
Nothling-Slabbert, M. Medical law in South Africa. 2011. 
Wolters Kluwer.  ISBN 9789041136312 [no price given] 
 
Ongwamuhana, K. Tax compliance in Tanzania: analysis 
of law and policy affecting voluntary taxpayer 
compliance. 2011. Tanzania: Mkuki na Nyota Publishers. 
ISBN 9789987080731 USD29.95 
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Peté, S. et al. Civil procedure: a practical guide. 2
nd

 ed. 
2011. Cape Town: Oxford UP. ISBN 9780195993301 
ZAR459.00  
 
Prince, Mary M. Prince‟s dictionary of legal citations: a 
reference guide for attorneys, legal secretaries, 
paralegals and law students. 8

th
 ed. 2011. WH Wilson. 

ISBN 9780837739106 USD49.50 
 
Scoones, I. Zimbabwe‟s land reform: myths and realities. 
2010. Weaver Press.  ISBN 9781847010247 USD34.95 
 
Searle, G. Pre-litigation drafting: opinions and letters of 
demand. 2011. Juta.  ISBN 9780702185595 ZAR185.00 
 

Sharrock, R. Business transactions law. 8
th
 ed. 2011. 

Juta. ISBN 9780702185434  ZAR595.00 
 
Smythe, D. Sexual offences commentary. 2011 loose-
leaf. Juta. ISBN 9780702186028 ZAR695.00 (Price 
excludes future revision services) 
 
South African Institute of Tax Practitioners. SAIT 
compendium of tax legislation. 2011. Juta. ISBN 
9780702185403 ZAR695.00 
 
Stewart, H. Client service for law firms. 2011. Law 
Society (UK).   ISBN 9781853287442 GBP49.95 
 
Strydom, E.M.L. et al.  Company legislation handbook 
2011. 24

th
 ed. 2011. LexisNexis. ISBN 9780409051025 

ZAR363.66 
 
Sundara Rajan, M.T. Moral rights: principles, practice 
and new technology. 2011. Oxford UP. ISBN 
9780195390315 USD150.00 
 
 
 

Van den Heever, P. Res ipsa loquitur and medical 
negligence. 2011. Juta. ISBN 9780702185977 
ZAR365.00 
 
Van Huyssteen, L.F. et al. Contract law in South Africa. 
2010. Kluwer. ISBN 9789041133847 EUR85.00 
 
Van Niekerk, J.P. Juta Insurance Law Bulletin: digest of 
cases on South African insurance law 1828 - 1909. 2011. 
Juta. ISBN 9780702185700 ZAR295.00 
 
Vandevelde, K.J. Thinking like a lawyer: an introduction 
to legal reasoning. 2

nd
 ed. 2011. Westview Press. ISBN 

9780813344645 USD24.99 
 
Waddams, S.M. Introduction to the study of law. 7

th
 ed. 

2010. Carswell. ISBN 9780779829064 CAN$43.00 
(Surveys the structure of the Canadian legal system) 
 
Wilson, B.F. et al. Building and maintaining client 
relationships: leading lawyers on attracting new clients, 
developing effective marketing techniques, and 
establishing a strong reputation. 2010. Boston, MA: 
Aspatore Books.  ISBN 9780314271204 USD85.00 
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